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Claims; 

 It seems like summer just started and now we are getting ready for school 

to start again. We had a good summer lunch program again this year. We 

all thought that the numbers were going to be down for July but as you can 

see with the charts we showed an increase of 1920 meals served this year. 

Some of that increase is because of the Boys & Girls program that was 

going on by Neptune Park, but we showed increases at all locations except 

Paul housing. 

 Our reimbursement for July 2018 is $38,633.67 compared to $27,846.22 for 

July 2017. That is an increase of $10,787.45. 

Projects; 

 The warehouse project is just about done. They started to install the 

freezer box on Thursday August 9th and will have it completed on August 

13th. It will be the 17th or 20th of August before they finish with the 

refrigeration for the freezer box. 

 The Minico High project is scheduled to be installed on the 16th & 17th of 

August and should be up and running when they leave on the 17th. 

After School Snack; 

 We will be having an after school snack program at Rupert Elementary this 

year in connection with the Boys & Girls club. Kids from Acequia and Rupert 

Elementary will be involved with this. We are still in the process of learning 

what all we need to do for this program. We look forward to working with 

the Boys & Girls Club with this program. 


